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GIFT FROM ASDREW CARNEGIE.

$50,000 Piomised to the University for
the Enlargement of the Chemical Lab-
oratory-Plans of the Proposed Addi-
tion to the Building.

In a letter written to Ex-Presi-
dent Andrew D. White last week,
Mr. Andrew Carnegie announced
that he would give $50,000 to the
University to cover the expense of
enlarging Morse Hall, the chemical
laboratory. The gift will provide
the means of relieving a serious state
of affairs in the department of chem-
istry, where for two years past it
has been necessary to exclude stu-
dents from certain courses because
there was not lecture and laboratory
room for all who applied for instruc-
tion. At their meeting on January
8 the Trustees voted to meet the con-
gestion in this department by an ex-
tension of North Morse Hall west-
ward a distance of about forty feet.
This extension will make room to ac-
commodate about a hundred addi-
tional students and will, it is thought,
thus provide for the growth of the
department for several years to
come. Mr. Carnegie's gift will cover
the cost of enlarging the building.

The ground area of old Morse
Hall is about 175 by 71 feet; that
of the north annex, built in 1898,
about 130 by 65 feet; that of the
new addition will be about 81 by 45
feet. The three parts will be known
respectively as South, North and
West Halls. The two old buildings
contain two stories, a basement and
a sαb-basement. Owing' to the pitch
of the ground, the addition will have
foπr floors and a basement still lower
th°n the sub-basement of the old
building. When the north annex
was built the present need was fore-
seen and that annex was so planned
that the new addition can be easily
connected both with it and with the
old building.

The new addition is spoken of as
an extension of the north hall west-
ward. It is more properly an exten-
sion northward of the present gen-
eral laboratories, which occupy, ona

above another, the west end of the
old building. It will fill in the en-
tire space on the northwest corner of
the group, abutting closely on Uni-
versity avenue. Plans are now be-
ing drawn in the office of Gibb &
Waltz, architects, of Ithaca. The
arrangement of rooms will be rough-
ly as follows:

In the basement, which will be at
the grade of University avenue, will
be a general unpacking room, a
necessity where supplies are con-
stantly received as in this depart-
ment. The room will connect at the
south end, by means of a freight
elevator, with a large storage room
in the sub-basement of the main
building. The new basement will
contain also a blower room for
forced ventilation.

On floor number one (the old sub-
basement level) will be an electric
furnace room for Professor Ban-
croft's physical chemistry; Profes-
sor Chamot's micro-chemical labora-
tory of sanitary chemistry, with priv-
ate offices for Professor Chamot and
his instructor and a private labora-
tory connected with both offices.
This floor will connect on the east
with the corridor of the north annex
and will also have an exit to the
north at grade.

Floor number two, corresponding
with the basement floor of the old
buildings, will contain, at the north
end, two recitation rooms to accom-
modate about forty students each.
The south end will be an extension
of the qualitative laboratory, adding
to the present laboratory a floor
s^are 42 by 51 feet, thus nearly
doubling its capacity. This floor
will also connect with the corridor
of the north buildiiig.

Floor number three of the addition
will be devoted entirely to agricul-
tural chemistry, containing Profes-
sor Cavanaugh's private laboratory;
laboratories for the experiment sta-
tion, for elementary and advanced
agricultural chemistry, and a bal-
ance r^om. It will connect with the
present quantitative laboratory in
the main building.

Floor number four will have at
its north end two recitation rooms
and at its south end an extension of
the present introductory laboratory
for freshmen, nearly doubling the
capacity of that laboratory. This
floor also will connect with the cor-
ridor of the north building.

All the partitions in the new addi-
tion will be of temporary structure,
so that if necessary they can be re-
moved for a still further extension
of the general laboratories north-
ward through the entire length of
the building; such an extension
would give each laboratory an area
of 145 by 43 feet. Two sets of fire
escapes will be placed on the west
side of Morse Hall, one on the old
building and one on the, new, con-
necting all stories with the ground.
The architects hope to make the ad-
dition absolutely fireproof. In the
court an addition is to be built which
will double the size of the present
stock and balance rooms.

This is not Mr. Carnegie's first
gift to the University. At the time
of the typhoid fever epidemic in
ίΐhaca he gave about $130,000, part
for the building of the filtration
plant on the campus and part for
defraying the expenses incurred by
students of the University on ac-
count of sickness during the epi-
demic.

For the State Colleges.
Appropriation bills aggregating

%000 for the benefit of the two
state colleges at Cornell University
have been introduced in the Legisla-
ture. One oί them, "an act for the
development and [extension of the
State College of Agriculture at Cor-
nell University/' provides for the
appropriation of $652,000, or as
much thereof as may be necessary,
for that college, as follows: for one
section of a central heating plant.
$50,000; for a building to be used
for general classroom and laboratory
purposes and including an auditor-
ium, $113,000; for a poultry hus-
bandry building, $90,000; for a
plant industry building, $245,000:
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for a home economics building,
$154,000.

An effort was made at the last '
session of the Legislature to get an
appropriation of $75,000 for a new
auditorium for the College of Agri-
culture^ but it failed. The present
auditorium in the main building,
seating about six hundred, is much
too small. It is proposed now to put
up an auditorium building which
shall at the same time provide need-
ed room for additional class-rooms
and laboratories.

In his last annual report Director
Bailey said: "The poultry depart-
ment is very much cramped in its
present quarters, and it has wholly
outgrown its facilities. This depart-
ment should have a large building
for class-rooms, laboratories, and
offices. At least twenty acres, and
probably more, should be provided
for the use of the poultry depart-
ment. This means that this depart-
ment must also go far to the east-
ward^ and that new buildings must
be provided somewhere in that direc-
tion. Enlarged quarters and facili-
ties for the department of poultry
husbandry is probably the most im-
perative departmental need at pres-
ent."

Director Bailey also called atten-
tion to the home economics depart-
ment's need of larger quarters. He
said that a building designed for
this department should be modeled
somewhat after a large and commo-
dious farm-house, in which an ample
domestic chemical laboratory could
be maintained, and with suitable
rooms in which instruction in decora-
tion and furnishing and household
arts could be given and illustrated.
This department is now housed in
very small rooms on the top floor of
the main building, and is much
crowded.

For the extension of the State
Veterinary College the second of the
bills appropriates $130,000 as fol-
lows : $95,000 for the construction of
a hospital building, with suitably
equipped halls for the teaching of
clinical medicine and containing also
a forge room and laboratories for
diagnosis; $35,000 for the construc-
tion of a building for the clinical
teaching of the diseases of small
animals and for investigations in
therapeutics. The bill authorizes

the use of the appropriation for a
single building instead of two, for
the above-named objects, if the
Trustees prefer.

There is very insufficient hospital
equipment at the veterinary college,
virtually none at all, in fact, for a
shed 36 by 20 feet is devoted to
clinical uses, and a building known
as the kennel, also 36 by 20 feet, is
devoted to the clinics for dogs and
cats. There is no suitable place at
all for diagnosis. If the appropria-
tion is used for two buildings, the
one intended for the dog clinic will
be placed southeast of the main
building and at some distance from
it. The hospital building will be
just behind the main building.

Admitted to the Beaux Arts
John W. Root, a graduate of the

Cornell College of Architecture of
the class of 1909^ has gained admit-
tance, on his first attempt, to the
Ecole desi Beaux Arts in Paris.
Every year sees a large number of
students from all over the world as-
sembled in Paris—all trying to gain
admittance to this most famous of
modern art schools. So large is the
number of applicants that there can
be no such thing as a fixed standard
of entrance conditions. Admission
must be on a competitive basis.

This year, 585 students entered
the examinations/, among them 87
foreigners. Only 59 could be ad-
mitted. Fourtejen foreigners were
all that gained admittance. Only
four of the 30 American applicants
realized their ambition. What made
thee contest eespecially difficult was
the length of the examination and
the fact that it was conducted en-
tirely in French. Besides the tech-
nical art subjects, students were
tested on their knowledge of the
various branches of mathematics and
history.

Root was twenty-second in the
total number and seventh among the
foreigners. In a letter to Director
Martin of the College of Architec-
ture, he thanks the school for the
training he received.

Raymond H. Fuller '11, of
Rochester, has been elected manag-
ing editor of the Era for the rest of
the college year in place of M. V.
Atwood '10, who has resigned on ac-
count of university work.

The University Messenger,
A new addition to the scenery of

the Campus is the University Mes-
senger, a person who spends his
working day in plodding from one
college and department to another
with letters and things. He carries
a large white sack slung over his

shoulder. In the lobby of each
building is a large box, labeled
"University Messenger Service/'
where letters to be carried by the
Messenger may be deposited and col-
lected by him. He makes the round
of the Campus three or four times
a day. The service has become a
great convenience to members of the
Faculty. Our camera caught the
Messenger as he was stepping along
in front of Sibley.

Philadelphia Dinner, Feb. 17.
Among the speakers obtained for

the twenty-sixth annual dinner of
the Cornell Club of Philadelphia, to
be held at the Bellevue-Stratford on
Thursday evening, February 17̂  are
President Schurman, Vice-Provost
Edgar F. Smith of the University of
Pennsylvania; R. Cortland Horr
'82, Charles J. Ramsburg '99 and
Porter R. Lee '03. Last year the
club broke its record by having
eighty-one at the dinner. This year
it means to have more than a hun-
dred. Tickets, five dollars each,
may be obtained of F. C. Robinson,
treasurer, 121 South Sixteenth
street.
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'BUSTED OUT."

Maximum Penalty lor Failure in Work
Inflicted on About 140.

About 140 .students have been
dropped from the University as a
result of the mid-year examinations.
These are fewer than were "busted
out" at the same period last year,
but last year's total was unusually
large. Besides those dropped, about
fifty students have been put on pro-
bation. This means that for at least
one term none of the fifty will be per-
mitted to represent tile university on
any student organization, or individ-
ually, either at home or abroad, or to
hold the position of assistant mana-
ger or manager of any student ac-
tivity, or any editorial position, or to
compete for any such position.

Some petitions for reinstatement
remain to be acted upon. The num-
ber of students dropped from the
various colleges as compared with
the corresponding figures of recent
mid-years is shown by the following
table:
COLLEGE 1907 1908

Arts 14 31
Law 6 13
Medicine 6 %
Agriculture 5 6
Veterinary — 3
Architecture .... 1 2
Civil Eng 3 25
Mech Eng 17 15

1909
31
14
1

25
3
4

35
39

1910
31
17

1
4

35

Totals 61 97 162 141

Infirmary to Be Enlarged
Plans are now being prepared at

the office, of architect W. H. Miller
for an addition to the Cornell In-
firmary. The new structure will be
built on the lot west of the present
building and will be connected with
it by corridors on each of the three
floors. It will have accommodations
for at least seventy beds, will have
rooms for nurses and physicians, a
special X-ray room, better laundry
and kitchen facilities, and in short,
every convenience of a first-class
modern hospital.

The present infirmary was at first
equipped to accommodate sixteen
patients, but with the growth of the
University there have been at many
times more than double that number
cared for in the building. Then, too,
there are at present no means of
isolating those cases of mildly con-
tagious diseases which of right.

South End of Goldwin Smith Hall.

should be treated in tl̂ e Infirmary
but which must be sent to the City
Hospital. The new building will be
so constructed that each ward can
be entirely cut off from every other,
and thus several different contagious
diseases can be cared for without
danger of infection to the other stu-
dents.

The plans have not yet been ac-
cepted by the Board of Trustees,
but it is expected that the building
will be ready at the beginning of
the next college year. The present
Infirmary was the home of the late
Henry W. Sage, and was given to
the University by his sons, William
H. Sage and Dean Sage.

Western Pennsylvania Club.
Last Saturday night the Cornell

Club of Western Pennsylvania held
a regular smoker at the University
Club. The formal business meeting
was, as usual, as short as possible.
The most important business trans-
acted was setting the date for the
annual Cornell banquet and the ap-
pointing of a banquet committee.
March 5 was chosen as the date, and
President Ostrom appointed the fol-
lowing committee: W. L. Umstad
'06, chairman; F. K. Smith '94, J.
H. Rose '06, R. R. Lally '08, H. M.
Curry '09.

After the business meeting a
colored quartette secured for the oc-
casion played and sang and it soon

became evident that a real smoker
was in progress. About ten o'clock
a supper was served, and at eleven,
as arranged, the colored musicians
were dismissed in favor of real Cor-
nell talent. Not a few songsters
were present and it soon seemed like
old times in Ithaca. A quartette
composed of Doc Umstad, Hans
Rose, Syl Preston and Spook Mc-
Clintock entertained with several
songs. About forty were present.

Society of Civil Engineers.
The fifth annual banquet and re-

union of the Cornell Society of Civil
Engineers was held at the Park Ave-
nue Hotel in New York city on Fri-
day evening, January 21. President
Schurman was to have been one of
the speakers, but he was prevented
from attending the dinner by busi-
ness connected with the Medical Col-
lege. John A. Knighton, president
of the Society, acted as toastmaster.
The toast list follows: "Our Col-
lege/' Dean E. E. Haskell '79;
"Finis non dum," John G. Sullivan
'88; "Co-operation between Profes-
sor and Graduate," John N. Ostrom
'77 "Civil Engineering as an Art,"
John F. O'Rourke; "The Under-
graduate," Joseph A. Dickinson '10.
More than a hundred Cornell civil
engineers were present, some of
them traveling long distances to be
there.

The officers of the society for 1910
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are: President, John A. Knighton
'91 vice-president, Albert J. Himes
'87; second vice-president, John C.
Hoyt '97; treasurer, Arthur Adams
'01 recording secretary, Frank C.
Wight '04; corresponding secretary,
H. Gage Baleom '97. Executive
committee: James H. Edwards '88,
George E. Waesche '95, John W.
Heller '01 and Charles S. Rindsfoos
'06. The dinner committee consist-
ed of Wilton J. Darrow '99, chair-
man; Ernest A. Truran '95; A. A.
Conger '97, John P. Churchill '01,
Charles F. Cook Όβ and A. L. Gil-
more '08.

1907 Class Dinner.

Plans for the three-year reunion
of the Class of 1907 next June were
talked over at a class dinner held on
Tuesday evening of last week at the
Cornell Club in New York. There
were more than twenty men present
and a great deal of enthusiasm over
the coming reunion was shown. An-
other dinner is to be held some time
in March for further discusion of
reunion plans. Among those pres-
ent were: George F. Lewis, A. Lazo,
jr., Albert Sholdberg, John Gold-
haar, Eugene A. Main, Harry W.
Droge, C. R. Newkirk, E. H. Wood-
ruίϊ, Frank β. Chapman, Harold J.
Roig, W. A. Dennett, J. F. Darling,
George Kleppisch, W. F. Gilcreast,
W. S. Stowell, J. A. Ferguson, Alvin
W. King, R. B. Kuelms, Alfred P.
Howes, H. F. Wardwell and Robert
Burns.

Any 1907 man who did not re-
ceive a notice of the dinner will be
informed of the date of the next one
if he will send a line with his ad-
dress to H. F. Wardwell at the Cor-
nell Club, 65 Park avenue, New
York.

About two thousand visitors were
expected at the College of Agricul-
ture during the present week, the an-
nual Farmers' Week. It is the
period when the whole college be-
comes an extension department and
the extension students come to the
college itself. Series of lectures and
exhibits have been arranged. One
of the events of the week is the com-
petition for the Eastman prize of
$100 in oratory, a prize founded by
Mr. A. R. Eastman, one of the trus-
tees of the University.

ATHLETICS.

Relay Races.

Cornell's one mile relay team de-
feated the University of Virginia
team at the indoor meet of George
Washington University, in Washing-
ton, last Saturday evening. The
Cornell team was composed of Ed-
mund Lynch '12, Brooklyn; S. F.
Nixon Ί l , Westίield; H. W. Ford
Ί l , Montclair, N. J., and R. B.
Hurlburt '10, Buffalo.

In a two-mile relay race at the
65th Regiment Armory in Buffalo
on Friday evening, Cornell's runners
were defeated by the University of
Pennsylvania's. Cornell's team was
composed of P. J. Taylor '10, Oak
Park, 111.; M. S. Jones '10, New
York; C. S. DeGolyer '10, May-
field; and W. D. Haselton '12, Cleve-
land, O. Penn.'s best man was Wil-
ton C. Paull, of Buffalo, winner of
the intercollegiate mile run last
year. Haselton ran the first half-
mile of the relay, leaving DeGolyer,
the second man, with a handicap of
fifteen yards, which DeGolyer cut
down to a single stride. Jones, the
third Cornell runner, finished even
with his opponent, but in the final
race Paull beat Taylor by twenty
yards.

Cornell Defeats Yale at Hockey.
In a fast and hotly contested

game, played in the St. Nicholas rink
in New York on Saturday evening,
the Cornell hockey team defeated the
Yale seven by a score of S goals to
1. The contest was one of the series
of the intercollegiate league, to
which Cornell was admitted this
year. Princeton has already won
the championship for this season,
having met and defeated all other
members of the league. Cornell has
been beaten by Harvard and still
has to meet Dartmouth and Colum-
bia.

Yale had a clever offense, and
Vail, the defender of the Cornell
goal, prevented Yale scores time and
again. The play was so fast, es-
pecially in the second half, that there
was a great deal of roguhness, and
at one time five men were ruled off
the ice, three of these being Yale
players and two Cornell men. One
description of the game says: "The
teams were evenly matched, and if
there was a choice in clever offens-

ive play Yale got that choice, be-
cause many times it carried the rub-
ber up the ice at lightning speed,
cleverly pasing it from one to the
other, but when the final shot came
Cornell jumped into the fray with
great determination, and prevented
the puck from going into the net.
Yale seemed afraid to take a chance
at long shots, and tried every time
to carry the puck to the very mouth
of the goal before an attempt was
made to shoot it in. With Cornell it
was different, for it shot at the net-
ting from all angles of the rink, and
two of its goals, at least, were the
reward of taking these long
chances."

Crassweller scored the first goal
for Cornell after nine minutes of
play. About six minutes later Jones
obtained the rubber on a face-off at
the center of the ice, and with a
long, clean lift made another tally.
The half ended with the score 2 to
0 in favor of Cornell. Early in the
second half Loutrel got the puck
from a face-off and shot it into the
net for Yale's only score. Crass-
weller made Cornell's final goal af-
ter carrying the puck down the ice
alone, dodging three Yale players.
The line-up:

Yale Position Cornell
Williams goal Vail
Johnson point Warner
Swenson cover point Lally
Martin rover Matchneer
Heron center Magner
Merritt left wing Jones
Loutrel right wing. ..Crassweller

Goals—first half—First for Cornell by
Crasswellrr in 9 minutes second for Cor-
nell by Jones in 16:30. Second half-
First for Yale by Loutrel in 10 minutes
third for Cornell by Crassweller in 11:30.
Penalties —Lally, 1 minute; Matchneer, 2
minutes; Jones, 2 minutes; Merritt, 2
minutes; Magner, 2 minutes; Lally, %
minutes; Heron, 2 minutes; Johnson, 2
minutes: Jones, 2 minutes. Referee—
William Russell, Hockey Club. Assist-
ant referee—Dr. R. H. Thomas, Crescent
Athletic Club. Goal umpires—V. D.
Herriman and T. C. Britton, Hockey
Club. Timers—Sprague Cleghorn and E.
Garon, Wanderers Hockey Club. Time
of halves—20 minutes.

Basketball.

In the Armory on Saturday night
the 'varsity basketball team defeat-
ed the Carlisle Indian ήve by a score
of 28 to 19. Captain Crosby and
Blumenauer were both out of the
game in the first half, and the In-
dians obtained a lead, the score be-
ing 9 to 8 in their favor at the end



CORNELL ALUMNI NEWS 221

of this period. After the intermis-
sion the Indians increased their lead
to 12-8. Cornell did not overcome
their lead till ten minutes before the
end, when Blumenauer entered the
game. Captain Crosby scored twelve
of Cornell's points with four field
baskets and four goals from fouls.

Swimming Team's Work.

Arrangements have been com-
pleted by the management of the
Cornell swimming team for a match
with Williams at Williamstown on
March 5. Meets with Penn., the Col-
lege of the City of New York and
Annapolis, to take place the latter
part of next month, are now under
consideration. For the past three
months Manager D. H. Lehman '10
and Captain H. W. Walker Ί l have
been coaching candidates for the
team. A cύp has been set up to be
awarded to the man making the best
all-around record in five swimming
distances in the tank—one, two,
three, six and twelve lengths of the
pool Besides this trophy, there are
several medals for special events in
which the cup winner will not be
eligible. The cup is now on exhibi-
tion in C. B. Brown's jewelry store.

The Baseball Outlook.

Baseball practice started in earn-
est on Monday of this week. The
first cut was made in the number of
new men, and all the old 'varsity
players were summoned to appear at
the cage for serious work. Last year
practice was called fully a month
earlier than this, but Coach Coogan
believes that that was the reason why
the team did not show the proper
amount of speed and spirit in 1909-
They were worked too hard during
the months before the southern trip,
and therefore he has shortened the
time to two months, with the idea of
beginning the southern trip some-
time in the latter part of March or
the first of April.

The present schedule is unusually
hard both in the number of games to
be played and also in the calibre of
the opponents. It includes a series
of three games with Pennsylvania,
two with Dartmouth and one apiece
with Harvard, Yale, Michigan, Will-
iams, Amherst, Penn State, Colum-
bia, and several of the smaller col-
leges.

On the Board Track North of the Armory.

With the exception of a somewhat
weak pitching staff, the prospects
for a good team for 1910 seem fav-
orable. A number of last year's
players are out for their old posi-
tions and the large amount of new
material promises keen competition
for the few vacancies that are left.

Paul Williams, the captain, will
take care of the catcher's job. He
is a man of large baseball experience,
a cool, resourceful head and a knack
of hitting the ball when hits are
needed. Coogan believes he is one
of the best catchers Cornell has had
in several years. Magner, short-
stop, is practically sure of the same
place this year. He headed the bat-
ting list last season. Other veterans
are Howard on third, one of the
speediest men on the team, and
Matchneer on first, a player of three
years' experience, and alwaĵ s a
steady man. Lallv. Thompson and

Judson are other 'varsity men avail-
able.

Unfortunately the pitching de-
partment is weak. Captain Caldwell
and Gable graduated last year, and
in them the team lost its two best
twirlers. Now everything depends
on Murray Howes, who has had only
one year's experience as a first team
pitcher. Goodwillie is the only other
man with any experience in the box.

e

The Cornellians of the District of
Columbia will hold their annual din-
ner in Washington on Wednesday
evening, February 23. Professor
John S. Shearer of the department
of physics is to be present with a
large number of interesting lantern
slides.

The Masque repeated "The Mis-
fit Man" to a large audience on Fri-
day evening.
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ONE OF CORNELL'S needs, perhaps
the most pressing one, has been met
through the generosity of Mr. An-
drew Carnegie. The enlargement of
Morse Hall, which his gift of
$50,000 makes possible, will end for
some years to come the spectacle of
a number of Cornell students being
virtually forbiden to study chemistry
because the department could not
provide them with a place in which
to do their work. President Schur-
man brought out the seriousness of
this state of affairs when he said in
his latest report that the greatest
need of the University on the mater-
ial side was a new chemical labora-
tory, adding: "For two years many
students have been excluded from
the courses in chemistry simply be-
cause there was no room for them in
the laboratory, and in quite a num-
ber of cases the exclusion has been
a source of great embarrassment, as
chemistry was a prescribed subject
in the courses taken by these stu-

dents. There is a large but steady
increase of students in the course in
agriculture, in which chemistry is a
prescribed subject/*

WITH THE ENLARGEMENT to be

made during the coming summer,
Morse Hall will have reached its lim-
its. It cannot be expanded further.
The present expansian would oίϊer a
much more difficult architectural
problem than it does if provision had
not been made for it when the north
annex was built a dozen years ago.
The general laboratories in the old
building can be extended northward
so as almost to double their size.
One entire floor of the new addition
is to be given to agricultural chem-
istry. When we get a new labora-
tory of chemistry the building will
be more centrally placed than Morse
Hall. The site that looks best for
the purpose is on the east side of
East avenue, behind Lincoln Hall
and directly north of Rockefeller
Hall. Here a chemical laboratory
would be close to all the technical
colleges whose students are required
to study chemistry, as well as to the
college of arts and sciences. The
site is now occupied by faculty
dwelling houses.

AFTER A NEW chemical laboratory,
the President said., the buildings
most needed were a new armory, new
machine shops for Sibley College, a
new testing experimental laboratory
in civil engineering, and new build-
ings for the colleges of agriculture
and veterinary medicine, including
structures for the poultry depart-
ment, for plant technology and for
home economics, an auditorium and
a heating plant for the college of
agriculture and a veterinary hos-
pital. A formidable list, but the
Legislature is now being asked to
furnish the buildings most needed by
the two state colleges. Who will
provide the armory and the engineer-
ing equipment that the University
needs?

AT THE PRESENT moment the Cor-
nellian Council is trying to find a
man to act as its representative in
presenting to Cornellians the needs
of the University and in obtaining
for it their financial support. There
is plenty of evidence that Cornell
alumni generally are disposed to as-

sist their alma mater and that the
right man could obtain from this
source a considerable addition to the
University's income every year.
Last week we printed a statement
from the Council regarding the kind
of man it wants for the work, and
we again urge that nominations be
sent it. The more nominations, the
more likelihood of finding the right
man.

UNIVERSITY CALENDAR.

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 9-

Annual Meeting—Students' Asso-
ciation of the New York State Col-
lege of Agriculture. College of
Agriculture, 10 a. m.

University Lecture—"The Teach-
ing of Jesus," by the Rev. Hugh
Black of Union Theological Semi-
nary, New York City. Goldwin
Smith Hall, Room B, 4t p. m.

Special Short Course Lecture—
"The Work of the State Experiment
Station and the Farmer/' by Dr. W.
H. Jordan, Geneva, N. Y. Audi-
torium, College of Agriculture, 4:4?5
p. m.

Barnes Hall—Regular mid-week
meeting C. U. C. A. West Dome,
7:15 p. m.

Arts and Sciences Lecture—
"Alexander the Great/' by Professor
Eduard Meyer, University of Ber-
lin. Goldwin Smith Amphiteatre, 8
p. m.

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 10.

Sanitary Science and Public
Health—"Immunity/' Dr. V. E.
Sorapure, Professor of Pathology
and Bacteriology, Fordham Univers-
ity, New York City. Goldwin Smith
Hall, Room A, 12 m.

University Lecture—"The Teach-
ing of Jesus/' by the Rev. Hugh
Black of Union Theological Semi-
nary, New York City. Goldwin
Smith Hall, Room B, 4 p. m.

Reading in English Literature—
Professor M. W. Sampson. West
Sibley, 5 p. m.

Inter-College Basketball—College
of Law vs. College of Mechanical
Engineering. Armory, 5:30 p. m.

Barnes Hall—Regular mid-week
meeting Y. W. C. A. West Dome, 7
p. m.

Arts and Sciences Lecture—
"Origin and Development of Mor-
monism compared with the Begin-
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nings of Islam/' by Professor
Eduard Meyer, University of Ber-
lin. Goldwin Smith Amphitheatre,
12 m.

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 11.

University Lecture—"The Teach-
ing of Jesus/' by the Rev. Hugh
Black of Union Theological Semi-
nary, New York City. Goldwin
Smith Hall, Room B, 4 p. m.

University Faculty—Meeting.
Boardman Hall, Room C, 4 p. m.

Seminary in Neurology and Verte-
brate Zoology—"The Fall Migration
of Shore Birds at Ithaca in 1909/'
Mr. A. A. Allen. "The Behavior of
Noodies and Sooty Terns," Mr. G,
C. Embody. Room 2, McGraw Hall,
4:45 p. m.

Organ Recital—Sage Chapel, 5
p. m.

Agassiz Club—Lecture by Mr. L.
Bement on "The Arctic as I Saw
It." South Wing, McGraw Hall,
7:30 p. m.

Basketball—Cornell vs. Oberlin
College. Armory, 8 p. m. Admis-
sion 35c. No charge for reserved
seats. Season tickets good.

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 12.

Agassiz Club Field Trip—Leader,
J. T. Lloyd. Subject, "Tracking."
North Wing, McGraw Hall, 2 p. m.

Inter-College Basketball—College
of Civil Engineering vs. Veterinary
College. Armory, 5:30 p. m.

Intercollegiate Wrestling Meet—
Cornell vs. Lehigh University. Ar-
mory, 8 p. m. Admission 50c. No
charge for reserved seats. Season
tickets good.

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY IS.

Sage Chapel—The Rev. Hugh
Black, M. A. Presbyterian. Union
Theological Seminary, New York
City. Morning service at 11 o'clock.
Vesper service at 3:15 o'clock.

Talk of a New Ithaca Water System.
For the past year the Ithaca

Board of Public Works has been
studying plans for a new water sys-
tem. The present works, though
comparatively new, have proved in-
efficient and inadequate, not only for
the city itself, but especially for the
protection of buildings on the Hill.
The water, kept in a reservoir in Six
Mile Creek, must first be pumped to
the purification plant and then
pumped further to all districts above
Stewart avenue. Below that point

Lots of people
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just

and

buy
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Theodore K. Bryant, '97, '98.
PATENT LAWYER and
TRADE MARK EXPERT

Procure Patent Profits
308 9-10 Ouray Bldg., Washington, D. C.

first national Bank
CORNELL LIBRARY BLDG.

Capital, Surplus and Profits
$350,000.00

HERBERT Θ. OGθEN, E. E., '97

Attorney and Counsellor at Law

"Patents and Vaient Came*
2 RECTOR ST. NEW YORK

ALFRED L. NORRIS FLOYD W. MUNDY. f
J. NORRIS OLIPHANT, Όl.

Jas. H. Oliphant & Co.,
(Members New York Stock Exchange and

Chicago Stock Exchange.)
Bankers and Brokers.

80 Broad St., The Rookery, Chicago.
New York. J. J. BRYAXT, JR. , 't$,

Manager.

T. G. POWER, Helena, Mont, Pn*.
I. P. BAKER Vice-Pres.

G. H. RUSS, Cashier.

BISMARCK BANK
Bismarck, N. D*

Issues certificates of Deposits, draw*
ing 5 per cent, interest per annum. In-
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the city is supplied by a gravity
system.

The University draws its water
from Beebe Lake. From there it is
pumped to the filter house and then
to various buildings and stations on
the Campus. The expense is great
and the water pressure adequate
only for the lower part of the hill.
The upper part must have more
pressure if it is to be sufficiently
protected against fire.

Two sites are under consideration
for a new reservoir, one further up
Six Mile Creek at Potter's dam,, the
other in Fall Creek gorge between
Varna and Etna. Observations have
been taken and excavations made at
both places under the supervision of
the city engineer. D. F. McLeod,
C. E., '07. The Fall Creek gorge
seems to be the more desirable sK ê
on acount of a greater abundance of
water. There is three times as much
water in the minimum flow of Fall
Creek as there is in the minimum
flow of Six Mile. Then,, too, should
the former be adopted, the expense
of pumping would be saved. The
entire hill could be supplied by a
gravity system, so high is the Fall
Creek watershed. A dam thirty
feet high there would furnish suffic-
ient water, even in the dryest sea-
son, to supply every part of the city
and campus and still give as much to
the factories below the falls as they
receive now. It is estimated that
the proposed reservoir will hold
about 500,000,000 gallons.

The scheme has aroused great in-
terest among the University authori-
ties, and if the plan is carried out it
is likely that the University will ar-
range with the city to tap the new
mains at the most convenient point
and thus do away with that constant
danger, lack oί sufficient water pres-
sure during a fire.

The lawyers are leading in the in-
tercollege basketball series.

LEGAL DIRECTORY.

The lawyers' directory is intended to serve the
convenience of Cornell professional men in var-
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NEW YORK CITY.
DAVID PAINE,

Counsellor at Law,
31 Nassau Street,

Notary Public.

NEW YORK CITY.
CHARLES A. TAUSSIG,

A. B. '02, LL.B. Harvard, '05,
r220 Broadway.

Telephone 3885 Cortland. General Practice.

ROCHESTER, N. Y.
SIMON L. ADLER,

Attorney and Counsellor at Law,
227-229 Granite Building.

SEATTLE, WASH.
ALBERT H. BEEBE Όl,

Attorney at Law,
710 Central Building.

SYRACUSE, N Ύ
FOWLER. CROUCH & VANN,

Attorneys and Counsellors at Law,
504-506 Dillaye Memorial Bldg.

ALBERT P. FOWLER '91, LEONARD C. CROUCH '89.
IRVING D. VANN, Yale '97.

WASHINGTON, D. C.
DELBERT H. DECKER '84,

Patent Law,
900 F St., N. W.
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CORNELL ALUMNI NOTES.

'83, B. S.; '07, Ph. D.—A folder
has been issued by the Ohio State
University giving an account of orig-
inal investigations by recent grad-
uates of the university's department
of geology, of which Charles S.
Prosser is head. The folder states
that there is a steadily growing de-
mand from other institutions for
graduates of this department.

'85, B. Lit.—F. M. Larned, of
Seattle^ has recently been appointed
secretary of the Washington State
Railway Commission. Mr. Larned
has occupied important positions on
the staffs of several newspapers.

'SI, C. E.—J. A. Knighton is
construction engineer with the De-
partment of Bridges of the City of
New York.

'91, B. L.; '94, LL. B.—Charles
C. Dickinson ,̂ former president of
the Carnegie Trust Company of New
York and a trustee of the Universr
ity, who was thrown from his horse

in Central Park a few months ago,
underwent an operation last week
for the removal from his forehead of
a piece of bone that was pressing on
the optic nerve and destroying his
sight. The operation was success-
ful.

'95, M. E.—Captain Frederick W.
Phisterer, U. S. A., has been trans-
ferred from Fort Wadsworth to Fort
Hamilton^ New York city

'98, M. E.—Charles G. Morgan
has changed his address from Red
Lodge, Mont., to Roslyn, Wash.

'99, M. E.—Harry A. Hageman
has removed to Seattle, Wash., and
will be in charge of work there for
the Stone & Webster Engineering
Corporation of Boston.

'99, C E.—E. J. Lewis has
changed his address from Columbus,
O., to Corry, P a v in care of the Cli-
max Manufacturing Company.

'00, B. S.—L. C. Graton, secre-
tary of the Copper Producers' Asso-
ciation,, New York city^ is giving

// you've been paying some ultra-
exclusive tailor $50, $60 or $75 for a
suit or overcoat because you thought
it was the only way to get satisfac-
tory results, we would appreciate the
opportunity of making
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Seventh Year
Sheldon Court Private Dormitory
Adjoining Cornell University Cam-
pus. Practically fire-proof and per-
fectly sanitary. An ideal home for
college students. Prices reasonable.

CATALOGUE ON REQUEST.

A. R. CONGDON, Mgr.,

Ithaca, N. Y.

ITHACA
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(INCORPORATED 1868)

ITHACA, N. Y.

during the current academic year a
course of lectures on mining geology
to the graduate students of the Har-
vard Mining School.

'00, A. B.—Claude W. Klock,
formerly of the faculty of the New
Brunswick, N. J v High School, is
now teaching Latin in the Eastern
District High School of Brooklyn,
N. Y.

'01, M. E.—William B. Rawson is
superintendent with the Sandusky
Portland Cement Company at York,
Pa.

'01, C. E.—Irving C. Brower was
married on January 19 to Miss Vena
Vedder, daughter of Mr. and Mrs.
O. T. Vedder of Nevada, Mo. Mr.
and Mrs. Brower are living at 7028

Hotel Cumberland
Broadway "at 54th Street

NEW YORK
Near 50th SUSubway Station and 53rd St. Elevated

"Broadway" cars from Grand Central De-
pot pass the door.

Kept by a College Man
Headquarters for College Men

Special Rates for College Teams
Near Theatres, Shops, and Central Park.

New and Strictly Fireproof
Rates Reasonable. $2.50 with bath and u

SEND FQR BOOKLET

HARRY P. SΠMSON,
Formerly with Hotel Imperial

10 Minutes Walk to 20 Theatres
HEADQUARTERS FOR CORNELL MEN

EDDY STREET BOWLING HALL.

We wish to announce the following prizes:

For highest score before June I st, Mileage Book of 1,000

miles.

Monthly High Score, $12 in trade on Smith & Rorapaugh

(tailors).

Weekly High Score, $5 in trade on George F. Doll (Ath-

letic Goods).

Light, well ventilated, accessible, courteous service.

Ridge Road, Rogers Park, Chicago,
111.

'02, Sp.—Stirling B. Hill, of
Seattle, Wash., has been making a
preliminary survey at Hanford,
Wash., with regard to the possibility
of erecting a large electric poweτ
plant on the Columbia river. Mr.
Hill's engagement to Miss Greΐchen
Gepfert, daughter of Mrs. Sophronia
Gepfert, has been announced.

'03, A. B.; '06, Ph. D.—Helen
Isham is instructor in chemistry in
the University of Illinois, Urbana,
111.

'OS, A. B.—A son was born on
January β to Mr. and Mrs. C. Ever-
ett Kelsey (nee Farmer), of North
Tonawanda, N. Y. He has been
named Alfred.

'05, A. B.—Dr. Albert S. Tenney,
of Seattle, Wash., was married on
January 8, at Spokane, to Miss
Helen Lillian Fargo Schulte, daugh-
ter of Mr. Otto H. Schulte of South
Orange, N. J. Dr. and Mrs. Ten-
ney will make their home at 1803
Seventh avenue, West, Seattle.

'05, A. B.—Mortimer F. Mehling
is superintendent of The Beckman
Company, 3167 Fulton Road, Cleve-
land, O.

'05, M. E.—J. W. Fisher is in
Charleston, S. C, for the Raymond
Concrete Pile Company, of New
York. His address is 1 Water
street.

'05, M. E.—George A. Post, jr.,
is president of the Post & Rodger

University Preparatory School
Ithaca, N. Y.

Boarding and Day Departments.

A refined home school fo fifty boys. A

carefully selected faculty of eight in

structorB. Pupils may enter at any

time. Small, carefully graded cla sei

insures thorough preparation and rapid
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for Cornell University and many other
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logue on application. Address C. A

STILES, B. S., Pres., at 512 B. Senecs

St., Ithaca, N. Y.
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fOHN CHATILLON & SONS

85-93 Cliff St., New York City.

MANUFACTUREBS OF

SPRING SCALES
for weighing, assorting, counting, multi-

plying, estimating, measuring, testing

and for various other purposes.

C. H. HOWES ART GALLERY
Athletic Photographer for all

Cornell Teams, etc.
Studio, 138 and 140 East State Street
Bell Phone - - Ithaca

Company, real estate, builders and
contractors, Twenty-second avenue
and Eighty-sixth street, Brooklyn,
N. Y. Mr. Post was elected to the
board of directors of the Standard
Coupler Company of New York at
the January meeting.

Ό6, M. E.—Robert Cook New-
comb is with the Manistee Light &
Traction Company, Manistee, Mich.

'06, B. S. A.—R. R. Slocum is in
the bureau of animal industry of the
United States Department of Agri-
culture. He lives at 1202 Q street,
N. W., Washington, D. C.

'06, A. B.—Fred L. Nussbaum
has removed from Apple Creek, O.,
to 510 McKee Place, Pittsburg, Pa.

Ό6, M. E.—L. C. Welch was re-

HIGGINS5
DRAWING INKS
ETERNAL WRITING INK
ENGROSSING INK
TAURINE MUOLAGE
PHOTO MOUNTER PASTE
DRAWING BOARD PASTE
LIQUID PASTE
OFFICE PASTE
VEGETABLE GLUE, ETC.

ARE THE FINEST AND BEST INKS AND ADHESIVES
Emancipate yourself from the use of corrosive and ill smelling inks and
adhesives and adopt the Higgins' Inks and Adhesives. They will be a
revelation to you, they are so sweet, clean and well put up and withal so
efficient.

At Dealers Generally

CHAS. M. HIGGINS & CO., Mfrs
271 NINTH STREET, BROOKLYN, N. Y.

MARLBOROUGH HOTEL,
Broadway, 36th and 37th Streets,

HERALD SQUARE, NEW YORK.

Most Centrally Loeaced Hotel on Broadway,
Four Beautiful Dining Rooms.
The famous Rathskeller has been greatly improved.
Vocal and instrumental music every evening.
European Plan.
400 Rooms. 200 Baths.

SCHEDULE OFfRATES.
90 Rooms, privilege of bath $1.00
8Θ Rooms with bath 1.50
60 Rooms with bath 2.00
50 Rooms with bath 2.50
45 Suites—parlor, bedroom and bath 3.00
For extra person in room 1.00

Write for Booklet.

SWEENEY-ΊΊERNEY HOTEL COMPANY,
E. M. Tierney, Managing Director.

cently appointed assistant superin-
tendent of the Standard Oil Com-
pany's trunk pipe lines and pump-
ing stations between Toledo, O., and
Olean, N. Y., with headquarters in
Oil City, Pa.

'06, C. E.—J. J. Klaber is study-
ing in the Paris Fine Arts School.

'06, M. C. E.—William F. Martin
was released last November from the
United States Geological Survey to
take charge of the investigation of
the water resources of the Terri-
tory of Hawaii under the territorial
government, holding the title of
chief hydrographer for the territory.
He expects to remain in Hawaii for
at least a year before returning to
the mainland service. His address
is in care of the Department of Pub-
lic Works, Honolulu. T. H.

'06, M. E.—Hugh Fitzhugh is em-
ployed in the signal department of
the Norfolk and Western Railway.
His address is 1437 Rhode Island
avenue, Washington, D. C.

Ό6, M. E.—William C. Stevens
was married on January 12 to Miss
Sally Morgan of Lexington, Ky. Mr.
Stevens has been with the Cutler-
Hammer Manufacturing Company
of Milwaukee since his graduation,
but he goes to Woodstock, Vt., this
month to take charge of a woolen
mill.

'07, M. E.—Walter S. Wing is
a salesman for the Universal Port-
land Cement Company and his ad-
dress is 524 Frick Building, Pitts-
burg, Pa.

'07, M. D.—D. R. Reiliy has re-
moved his office from 52 Prospect
Place to 1531 Seventy-second street,
Brooklyn.

'07, A. B.—Louis W. Fehr is on
the editorial staff of the New York
Times. He lives at 30 West
Twenty-fifth street, New York city.

'07, M. E.—George F. Johnson,
who has been with the General Elec-
tric Company since his graduation,
is now a traveling salesman with
headquarters at the Detroit office of
the company.

'07, A. B.—William P. Joerger is
representing the Baker-Vawter Com-
pany in San Francisco. His ad-
dress is 561 Monadnock Building.

'07, M. E.—Robert E. Newcomb
is mechanical engineer and assist-
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228 CORNELL ALUMNI NEWS

A. G Spalding & Bros.

The

Spalding
Trade-Mark

is known through-
out the world as a

Guarantee of

Quality

are the Larg-
est Manufac-
turers in the
World of

Equipment
FOR ALL
ATHLETIC
SPORTS AND
PASTIMES

I F Y O U M
Sport you should have
a copy of the Spalding
Catalogue. It's a com-
plete encyclopedia of
What's New in Sport
and is sent free on re-
quest.

A. G. Spalding & Bros.
University Block, - - Syracuse

SWEATE R S

are as distinctive in style as

hats. We fit either men or

women with those plain,

heavy, comfort giving and

stylishly fitting sweaters which

you all admire on the street

or on the slide. They are not

expensive, and save many a

hard cold. Colors ana sizes

to please you. May we show

them to you?

Treman, King & Co.,

Ithaca, N. Y.

ant superintendent of the Deane
Steam Pump Company, and his ad-
dress is 57 Fairίield avenue, Hol-
yoke, Mass.

'07, B. Arch.—E. Baldwin Goetter
has changed his address to 63%3 St.
Charles avenue, New Orleans, La.

'07, C. E.—James DeWitt Willcox
was married on January 5, at Mont-
gomery, Ala., to Miss Frances
Sloan Stakely. Mr. and Mrs. Will-
cox will make their home in Denver,
Col.

'07, C E.—R. Menees Davis, hav-
ing severed his connection with tne
government, is with a civil engineer-
ing firm of Bakersfield, Cal. This
being the oil center of the West, Mr.
Davis reports an air of rush and
bustle which recalls the stories of
mining days. His permanent ad-
dress is 1829 Truxton avenue, Bak-
ersfield, Cal.

'08, C. E.—Guy H. Hunt is with
the sewer department of the District
of Columbia. His address is 630 A
street, N. E., Washington, D. C.

'08, A. B.—Bertha E. Smiley is
teacher of English in the high school
at Holley, N. Y.

'08, L.L. B.—John N. Schilling's
address is 384 First street, Albany,
N. Y.

'08, C. E.—J. W. Taussig's ad-
dress is Peabody Hotel, Memphis,
Tenn.

'08, M. E.—A. Jay Boardman's
address is 914 Traction Building,
Indianapolis, Ind.

HIGH
m^t • -

CANDIES

Makers of fresh and pure
candies.

Agency for Maillard's choco-
lates.

Delicious ice cream and ices.
Stores—104, 208, 217, E. State St.

Rents collected when due. Remittanoβ
jrompitly made. Why worry and lose? W
nanage private and business property, i»-
resrtments and estates. W« buy, sell and
'βnt property.

[f interested, write, wire or call on

GEORGE S. TARBELL
LAW and BEIAJL, ESTATE

Trust Co. Building, - - Ithaca, N. T

Mew Edition: "SONGS OF CORNELL."
Mixed Voices, Piano Accompaniment,

containing all the late songs.
Price $1.50, - post paid $1.65

Lent's Music Store
122 North Aurora Street.

C. DURFEY,
Cleaning, Pressing, Dyeing and

Repairing.
BOTH PHONES.

FREDERICK ROBINSON

PHOTOGRAPHER

For Senior Class 1910.

E. State St., Ithaca. N. Y.

Do You Use
Press Clippings?

It will more than pay you to secure
our extensive servict covering all sub-
jects, trade and personal, and get the
benefit of the best and most systematic
reading of all papers and periodicals,
here and abioad, at minimum cost.
Why miss taking advantage for obtain-
ing the best possible service in your
line?

Our service is taken by all progressive
business men, publishers, authors, col-
lectors, etc., and is the card index for
securing what you need, as every article
of interest is at your daily command.

Write for terms, or send your order
for 100 clippings at $5 or 1000 clip-
pings at $35. Special rates quoted for
large orders.

The Manhattan Press
Clipping Bureau

Cambridge Building, 3 3 4 5th Ave.,
cor. 33d St.

Arthur Cassot, Proprietor.
Established in 1888 New York City

'"If you get it from us it's right."
Everything in Clothing and Furnishings that's worth having

TUXEDO AND FULL DRESS SUITS
FOR SALE AND TO RENT

Buttrick & Frawley
The busiest little store in the biggest little city.
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morπson
The

TAILOR
βor. Λurora ana Seneca Streets

All Cornellίans
know that no matter what they

may want, be it a souvenir or a

rug; a set of dishes or a tie; a blan-

ket or a tooth brush; they can get

It from us at the right price. : :

ROTHSCHILD BROTHERS

Department Stores Ithaca, N. Y.

Can & Stoddard
' Mr. Stoddard formerly>ith;Mr. Griffin.)

We carry a carefully selected
line of cloths and will be
pleased to see our old friends,
also make new ones by work
at reasonable prices.

Cor. Aurora and Seneca Streets.

Kobm a Brutinc
Γhe Practical Tailors of Ithaca

Successors to B. F. McCormick
222 E. State Street

ZINC K'S
The place the sfudents go.

Unexcelled

GLO. W. Quinn,

Cuisine.

Proprietor

THE

KORNER

RESTAURANT.

MAHANNA, PROP.

FLOWERS
Large assortment of all
SEASONABLE VARlBΠBg

FLORAL DECORATIONS
for all occasions at moderate cost

THE BOOL FLORAL CO.
ITHACA. N. Y.

SHIRT MAKER.
Write for samples and
measurement blanks.
Prices $1.50 to $3.00.
Fit and workmanship
the best
Clarence E Head
210 East Seneca St.

Ithaca N. Y.

D. S. O'Brien
Dealer in Fresh and Salt Meats.

222 N. Aurora St. 430 N. Cayuga St.
Special attention given to

Fraternity Houses.
"Absence makas the heart grow fonder,

So the poets say—
Peroxide makes the hair grow blonder,

In an artificial way.
Good drugs makes us all grow stronger,

So the doctors say,
Short credits make our friendship longer,

Therefore—student pay !
If you have prescriptions waiting,

For some one to fill,
Go to Todd's, the store of quality,

Ait the foot of the hill."

Picture Frames
2,000 patterns of mouldings to select

from. The most expert frame workers

employed. Orders filled as quickly as

first-class work will allow. Big assort-

ment of unframed pictures always in

stock.

H. J. Bool Co.

J. WILL TREE
Bookbinder
111 North Tioga Street

PRESSING
CONTRACTS A SPECIALTY.

Holland Bros.
the Cleaners.

BOTH PHONES.

ALHAMBRA HOTEL
North Aurora Street

GRILL ROOM
AND PRIVATE
DINING ROOMS

J. B. HERSON, - - Proprietor

THE SENATE
Everybody goes there for good

things to eat

Aurora St., M.T\ Gibbons, Prop.

FOREST CITY LAUNDRY
E. M. MERRILL

209 North Aurora St. Down-to-Date, Mending Free.
Call Either Phone.

Photo Engravings, College Posters.
We make them.

The Stanley Photo Co.
207-209 E. State St., Ithaca, N. Y.

E. B. BAXTER G. A. BUFIIf
The One Price Clothiers and Furnishers

The B. & B. Store stands for th«
House of Quality.

Baxter
150 East State St.,

Burrίs
- Ithaca, N. Y.

GOODS NOT FOUND IN EVERY SHOP
Send $5.00 for one of tho e Tan Rubber Coats, the latest for waterproof wear, for Street, Auto, Fkhin« and Traveling. T W are good look

White Cream Oyster and Tan felt hats-"IT" for ou ting wear, $2.50. Athletiĉ Drawers made in our own factory, large ki hips, short in fee rise, largt fat
legs! wSίTonβiriΞd fit better than any on market' 75c a pair. Stock Collars viith Cravatto match, i$1.00, fine for Golf/fenniβ and Autoin* aad forItgf. Wear longer and « better than any oo market1 75c a pair. Stock
aαroincwear. Fraternity Hat Bandt, 60 cent*. Shirte-nade to measure.

L. C. BEMENT, The Toggery Shops.
S I) HΛTTBR.1HO3IBR. GLOVER. CRAVATTER. MAKER OP SHIRTS THAT PIT.

DOWN TOWN.
) 141 E. STATE ST.

ON THE HILL
404 EDDY ST.
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It Would Surprise You
If you knew the number of graduates who sent
to us for supplies. Many buy for their personal
use while more buy for the school or firm for
whom they work. Surely you find some articles
which you bought of us that you cannot get
where you are. Write for our prices.

Cornell Co-operative Society

MORRILL HALL, ITHACA, N. Y.

ITHACA TRUST COMPANY*
ITHACA, NEW YORK

ASSETS 2 MILLION DOLLARS
Courteous Treatment. Every Facility.

METALBESTOS
Patented. Trade Mark.

Is recommended for POWER
STATION use and places requir-
ing HIGH PRESSURE PACK-
ING.

It cannot CHAR OR BLOW
OUT. The covering of metallic
wire prevents it.

A. W. Chesterton & Co.
No. 64 India St., Boston, Mass.

CARNEGIE TRUST COMPANY
NEW YORK

J. B. RE1CHMANN, President
Vice-President LAWRENCE A. RAMAGE,

Vice-President

Treasurer

Secretary

Ass't Secretary

Ass't Treasurer

JAMES ROSS CURRAN, -

ROBERT L. SMITH,

STANTON C. DICKINSON,

ROBERT B. MOORHEAD,

ALBERT E. CHANDLER,

J. J. DICKINSON, Jr.

Trust Officer

CHARLES A. HAMMETT, Ass't Trust Officer

LEVESTER G. BALL, - - Auditor

CHARLES M. SCISM, - Ass't Auditor

PHILIP J. JOSY, Jr., - - Cashier

Capital and Surplus
$2,500,000

Resources over
$17,000,000

GENERAL BANKING

and TRUST BUSINESS

INTEREST ALLOWED on

CHECKING ACCOUNTS

LARGEST, STRONGEST

SAFE DEPOSIT

VAULTS IN THE WORLD
HOME OF CARNEGIE TRUST COMPANY

Trinty Building, 115 Broadway
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ATKINSON & MITCHELL, PRINTERS, ITHACA, N. Y.


